
 
   

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
 
 Contract No. 2023 – 002 
 
The City of The Dalles (“City”) is soliciting bids for the East 9th Street Water Extension. Bids must be submitted 
no later than February 14, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. Pacific Standard Time via email to: thedallesbids@ci.the-
dalles.or.us, at which time the email account designated for bid receipt will be accessed. Bids shall not be sent to 
any other email addresses.  Bid responses will be read aloud via a Zoom meeting. The Zoom Meeting ID is 858 0212 
1281 and use Passcode 068006. Note: Immediately following the electronic submission of a bid, bidders will receive 
confirmation that the bidder’s email has been received. THE DUTY IS ON THE BIDDER TO ENSURE THAT 
THE REQUIRED BID DOCUMENTS ARE ATTACHED TO ANY EMAIL BEING SENT TO THE CITY 
IN RESPONSE TO THIS ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS.  
 
The work to be performed shall consist of furnishing all materials, labor and equipment necessary to construct 1200 
lineal feet of 6 inch ductile iron water line. All work will be conducted in accordance with the contract documents. 
Bids must be submitted on the proposal form furnished by the City of The Dalles and shall bear the signature of the 
Bidder.  
 
The Invitation to Bidders, Proposal Form, Contract, Specifications, Drawings and other Contract Documents will be 
posted to the City’s website at http://www.thedalles.org/bids. Bidder will be responsible for checking the website 
regularly for addendums and additional information for the project. Questions regarding contract documents should 
be directed to Todd Stephens, Project Manager via email at: tstephens@ci.the-dalles.or.us 
 
The City may reject any bid not in compliance with all prescribed public bidding procedures and requirements, and 
may reject for good cause any or all bids or bid schedules upon a finding of the City it is in the public interest to do 
so in accordance with ORS 279B.100.  The City also reserves the right to waive any informality in connection with 
said bid or to postpone the award of the contract for sixty days.  Each proposal must contain a statement as to 
whether the bidder is a resident bidder as defined by ORS 279A.120. 
 
Bidders must be prequalified in accordance with the laws of the State of Oregon. Prequalification forms shall be sent 
via email to tstephens@ci.the-dalles.or.us and must be received by February 7, 2023 at 4:00 p.m. Pacific 
Standard Time. 
 
Attention is particularly called to the requirements as to conditions of employment to be observed and minimum 
wage rates to be paid under the contract.  No bid will be received or considered by the City of The Dalles unless the 
bid contains a statement by the Bidder as part of their bid that provisions of ORS 279C.830 will be complied with. 
 
No bid shall be considered by the public contracting agency unless the bidder is registered with the Construction 
Contractors Board or licensed by the State Landscape Contractors Board as required by ORS 671.530. 
 
No bid may be withdrawn after the time set for the bid opening, or before the award of the Contract, unless award is 
delayed for a period exceeding 60 days.  
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